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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 28, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, March 28, 2017 in the Commissioner’s Room of the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Paul R. George was unable to attend.   Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.
Commissioner Gregory called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:32pm. 

Auditor Roush updated the Commissioners on the newly renovated Commissioners Room.  This is the first meeting to be held in the renovated room.    Auditor Roush thanked Tony and Bobbie Abel,  Bev Terrell, John Jones, Mike Clifton, Josh Brulla and everyone who assisted in the renovations.  
The minutes from the regular meeting of March 14, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  
Commissioner Gregory read a proclamation issued by Governor Eric Halcomb, “Welcome Home Vietnam Veteran’s Day” for March 30, 2017.  
The Loogootee Public Library was unable to attend meeting but Commissioner Gregory gave a brief description on their need.  They will be attending the Commissioner meeting on April 25, 2017.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two-week work schedule.  Indiana Landmarks will be attending the April 11 meeting to discuss the old Mt. Olive Bridge.  Superintendent Padgett and Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn both attended Road School.  The Community Crossings Grant could become an 80/20 instead of 50/50 match.  They will be meeting with HWC, INC., who was hired to access the county roads next week to go over the assessment.  Bridge #12 repairs have been postponed a few weeks.  An issue concerning Haw Creek was discussed.  The permit for Reinhart Road has been sent.   Due to lack of applications submitted for vacancies at the department, the Commissioners agreed to accept applications for another 2 weeks and word the advertisement differently.   An Executive Session with the Council will be scheduled for next week concerning this issue.  The Commissioners also requested they be put on the Council agenda for Monday night.  
Commissioner Gregory attended the recent Cracker Barrel Session held at the Learning Center.  He gave a brief summary of the event.  

Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal, questioned the Commissioners on Rails for Trails.  A discussion followed.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve Dr. Candace Roush to the Martin County Board of Health.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  

Auditor Roush gave the 2017 Circuit Breaker Report.  County-wide we will lose $106,756.18 in property tax revenue due to circuit breakers.  This amount has increased over $14,000 since 2016.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:08pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner’s meeting will be held Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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